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Town of Stratton 

Selectman’s Meeting 
August 26, 2024 

 

Site Visit: 

Present: Selectman: Chair – Al Dupell, Larry Bills, Chris Liller, Greg Marcucci and Boomer Walker; also 

Grayson Peterson and Rob Wadsworth. 
 

6:30:  Board Members met at the Stratton Town Office and proceeded to the Rec. Area for the site visit, as 

warned.  A general discussion ensued concerning upkeep and improvements of the playground and ballfield, 

as well as a continuation of the discussion about the construction of a pavilion.  Following the discussion, 

the board members returned to the Town Office for their regular meeting.  Kent Young joined the meeting 

at this time. 
 

Selectmen’s Meeting: 

7:32 pm: Al Dupell called the meeting to order, orders were reviewed and signed. 
 

Modifications: No modifications were made. 
 

Road Crew Issues: Town Truck: Chris Liller stated that the truck was ordered and will be available at the 

end of the year.  Road Erosion Inventory:  The Board reviewed and approved said grant agreement for the 

2025 update for the Road Erosion Inventory.  Al Dupell signed the agreement:  SMS Signage: Chris Liller 

will meet with Carson Thurber regarding this issue sometime this week.  Grout Pond Rd. Project Grant:  

Approval of this grant is on hold, awaiting decisions regarding the archaeological and wetlands issues 

associated with the site.  Salt:  The Foreman stated that he has ordered salt and several loads have been 

delivered.  Road Signs:  The foreman stated that road signs continue to be stolen. Stratton Mountain 

Access Rd.:  Work on said road in Winhall should be mostly complete, allowing use of the road by Friday, 

August 30.  County Rd.:  Bore Testing has been completed – awaiting results. Grading:  Roads are 

currently being graded and should be in good shape for the coming holiday weekend. 
 

Town Hall Requests:  The Board considered the requests of the Wardsboro School Club for use on October 

11 and from Bethany Chase for line dancing on Thursday evenings throughout September.  Greg Marcucci 

so moved.  Boomer Walker seconded.  The Selectmen concurred. 
 

Minutes: Greg Marcucci moved to approve the Selectman’s minutes of August 12, 2024, with a correction 

to the reference under Road Crew Issues: in Penny Ave. Traffic Complaint to the “County Sheriff’s 

Dept.” to change it to “the Vermont State Police.”  Larry Bills seconded.  All concurred. 
 

Adjourn: Larry Bills moved to adjourned at 7:47pm.  Boomer Walker seconded – all concurred. 
 

Minutes by: 

David Kent Young 


